

Renton Fish and Game Club minutes for August 9th, 2018

Call to Order: Sam Hewett called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

The following officers were present:

Directors: Sam Hewlett (President), Georgia Coulter (Vice President), Ted Pitt, Sean Wade, Scott

Johnson, Ken Wong, & Diana Pinto

Kevin Michellich (Game Warden Sean Wade (Membership) Georgia Coulter (Treasurer))

Absent:

Wayne McCann (excused) Robb Wolfe (excused)

Announcements:

MSP by Ted, seconded by Scott to approve the minutes for July as submitted.

Standing Committee Reports:

Archery Ted Pitt:

Looks good. Bags look ok.

Trap & Skeet Ted Pitt:

Looks good. Bunker shoot was good, very big. Bunker targets down to ~200 cases. Ted looking into sourcing more.

	Rounds	
International Trap	390.3	\$2269.88
Trap and Skeet	1776.3	\$3154.91
Total		\$5424.79

Cowboy, Derek Mirkle

17 shooters, \$170

Cowboy Throwback 53 shooters, \$1060

Civilian Marksmanship Program (CMP), Don Miller:

We shot our last CMP match for 2018 on 7/28. Weather was warm. We had 2 shooters. Funds turned into the club were \$14.00. We are almost out of some targets. I'll contact Georgia with a request to order more.

Grounds, (open): Positon is open

Repaired baffles in pistol, repaired berms. Target backers made.

Hunter Education, Gary Emerson:

We graduated 100% of the students in the last two classes. 14 from the online class and 17 from the traditional class.

Our next traditional class is fully enrolled at 20 students.

Conservation, Gary Emerson:

Watering has started on the native plants. Seem to still have a very high survival rate for this spring plantings. I might kick it up to twice a week while the temps are in the 80's.

IDPA, Scott Johnson:

This was our monthly club match for July 2018 as well as a full classifier for everyone. After the match, we stayed and held more classifiers for people that wanted to try for a better score and posted those results under a different match.

Total Net Revenue: \$1,075.00

Stats:
Junior: 2
Senior: 17
S. Senior: 11
Lady: 5
Military: 3

Law: 7 Renton Members: 11

Centon Members.

SO's: 12

1DQ

Membership, Sean

Membership is going up. July numbers were not available.

Rifle and Pistol, Sam Hewlett:

604 members and 313 guests, of which 199 were paying customers this month for a total of 917 shooters. We brought in \$3,790.53.

The Monday crew replaced the damaged outside baffle at the 50' berm on the pistol range and added a sacrificial baffle at this location.

We received 48 sheets of OSB for backer boards which the Monday crew cut up.

The overall range condition is very good.

Adult	199	\$3617.82
Junior	19	\$172.71
Total	218	\$3790.53

Kids Day July 2018

Slow start: 11:30 and only 4 kids. By 12:15 we had 19!

Huge thanks to these RSO's for their participation.

John Lanier, Craig Waffle, Ron Huff, Alvah Bittner, and Diana Pinto.

We actually stayed open late to allow several kids to continue shooting.

We now have 4 (soon to be more) rubber balloon racks.

Ken and Jim put on another great BBQ. Need more Dr Pepper.

Every rifle got a good work out. We are now looking at adding two more.



Shallow side almost full.



Rubber balloon rack. Final version.



Teaching INDEXING can be painful.



Two first time kids. Both did great.



Young mom with 5yr old son.



Showing off his favorite bullet.

Scholastic Clay Target Program, Bob Louser:

The season over. No news to report

Steel Matches, Cel Alvarez:

Steel Match at RFGC for July 8, 2018 had a total of 44 participants. There were 9 Juniors, 10 RFGC Members, 25 Non-Members, and 19 extra guns for the match. We had 66 guns for this match. We submitted \$404.00 to RFGC and had \$66.00 of expenses. There were no DQ's to report and the weather was perfect.

We are not having a September match due to our vacation plans.

We plan to have 6 stages for the month of August.

Treasurer's Report, Georgia Coulter:

Balances (as of 08-04-2018):

Checking	\$ 23339.44
Savings	\$ 147151.98
CD	\$100602.06
Total	\$238830.71

June income \$41k due to membership renewals. Working on insurance.

USPSA, Dave McClure & Alan Feucht:

This was our 6th annual charity match for men's cancer treatment and awareness. All proceeds from this match will be donated to the Movember foundation.

The match was a great success and thank you to the board which allowed us to move from the cold/wet November to the sunny and very hot July. Temperatures Fri/Sat/Sun were in the 90's but I didn't hear much complaining and in fact by popular vote it seems like they want it in September next year. Something to talk about at the next meeting...

Total Registered: 130
Total Competitors: 124
Total Disqualifications: 6

I don't have the total match donations just yet however we did raise over \$2,000 on a raffle on goods and services worth about \$9,500.00, all donated by Walther and a match competitor. I expect that we'll be giving over \$9,000 to the Movember foundation this year which includes all Microsoft Matching money from MS volunteers that helped out on Friday.

We also leveraged volunteer match for help on Friday setup. Only one person was able to make it however we'll plan on more solicitation next year and hope to get 6-8 from companies that provide that benefit to their employees. Let me know if you'd like more information about this organization.

Range condition upon arrival: Friday July 27, 2018

The range was in good shape with the normal distribution of equipment in the bays. Grounds were clean however there were still piles of dirt/trash from when someone raked up brass and left the piles.

Range condition upon departure: Sunday July 29, 2019

The range was great shape, cleaner than I've seen it in a long time. We spend about 1.5 hours after the match just making sure it was in good order for the Cowboy shoot the next weekend. All walls were organized and stacked neatly, all trash and targets were taken to respective bins. All wall stands were pulled to the back of the bays, all tires and barrels were taken to the safety area next to bay 3.

Black Rifle League, Sean Wade:

Robb and Ken ran the match. 20 participants, 1 DQ for 180 violation. Will begin new fees next month as well as a new structure for different divisions.

Action Shooting International (ASI), Sandy Wylie:

Rick Breneman reported: A record eighty-one shooters contested the July ASI match on a beautiful, sunny day.

A 1911 "single stack" challenge was contested in conjunction with the usual monthly match, attracting thirty-nine competitors vying for awards. Seven stages requiring nearly 100 rounds comprised the match.

The range was found in fairly messy condition on Saturday morning, with props and tools not properly stowed from a previous match.

Efforts were made to help ensure that the range is always left in better condition than it is found on match days.

Including discounts for staff and juniors, revenues were \$1,340.00, resulting in a deposit to the club, minus fees, of \$1,097.00.

Safety:

No items to report

Old Business:

- 1. Roof replacement for Rifle/Pistol range office. Sam received two estimates from three companies. Sean is getting an additional estimate. Steve will replace the rifle range house roof 8/13 and 8/14 for \$3500ish.
- 2. The board listened to the feedback provided by a member regarding the fees for the Cowboy matches. Leaving the fee as it is for now until after the next event.
- Karen Jennings got an ad in the WAC newsletter for Kids Day Thank you!

New Business:

- 1. Dave requested a weekend plus Friday to setup for Movember charity match in September 27-29, 2019. Will get with Jim to schedule it. MSP by Sean, second by Scott, passed.
- 2. Sean brought up adding something on the membership form asking if they are a felon. Should probably ask an attorney. Background checks?
- 3. Action bay berm between bay1 and 2 is getting low. Should follow up and add to repair queue.
- 4. AC in rifle and pistol clubhouse.
- 5. Police armor demo on 8/16/18.
- 6. Westmatch 99 signed up, 96 shot, 2 dqs. Lots of good feedback and constructive criticism. Will have full report next meeting.
- 7. Charity program. Brought up consideration, restrictions, and requirements for youth charity.

Meeting adjourned at 08:27 PM

Submitted by Ken Wong, Acting Secretary